MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: January 16, 2013

Kind of Meeting:  Special Meeting



Place:  Town Hall
Board Members Present:
Nancy Ridgeway
Others Present:





Ruth E. Scheppard
Tammy Miller
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Jack Dodson
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Austin Miller








Lorraine Lautenbacher








Everett Miller (in at 7:51pm)








Michele Forsyth (in at 7:52pm)

ABSENT:  Kevin Halsey











CALL TO ORDER:

Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called this special meeting to order at 7:01 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Agreement of Municipal Cooperation for Water Supply between the Town of Sandy Creek and the Village of Sandy Creek.  Supervisor Ridgeway introduced those in attendance.
Dustin Clark of Barton & Loguidice explained the history and need for Water District #2.  This district has been formed by the Town Board and is in search of funding.  The source of water is the Village of Sandy Creek, from which the majority of homes in this district receive their water now.  The goal is that the Village and Town will reach an agreement of municipal cooperation.  Mr. Clark explained the purpose of the agreement.

Currently the Village is operating with four private, verbal agreements.  A section of US Rt. 11 South from the McKown to the Carusone property was discussed.  There is approximately 600 feet of 6 inch pipe in this location.  Fire flow ramifications were discussed.  Water pressures and flow will need to be studied in this section.
Greene Haven Mobile Home Park is included in this district.  The distribution system there is split between the village and the town.  It is a unique situation.  There are master meters located there now.  The park is permitted for and could expand to 85 sites in the future.

Master meters can be installed in the system, but the billing was to be based on the individual meters with language that the Town would make repairs in a timely manner.  The Village’s attorney Mark Gebo needs to review this agreement.  Fire flow that won’t be billed for was discussed.  
Barton & Loguidice will work with the Village’s engineer, Jack Dodson on language to add master meters, system demand, fire flow availability at connection, billing on individual meter readings, and notification, action, and penalty procedures for leaks.

The current cost to village residents and the amount the Village with charge the Town was discussed at length.  The Map, Plan, and Report states an annual cost per EDU to be approximately $775.00.  The rate that the Village will charge the Town will likely fall between $5.00 and $7.00 per one thousand gallons of water.  The agreed upon rate will be valid for the first five years of the agreement.

The two boards will meet again to discuss the agreement on February 20th at 7 pm at the Sandy Creek Town Hall. 
On motion by Nancy Ridgeway, seconded by Ruth Scheppard and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 9:02 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Tammy L. Miller, RMC
Town Clerk
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